
 

                   The Town Dock:  P.O. Box 608; 45 State St  Narragansett, RI 02882 

                                                                             PH: 401-789-2200  FAX: 401-782-4421 

                                                Website: www.towndock.com 
 

 

Dr. Christopher Moore      November 18, 2016 
Executive Director  
Mid-Atlantic Fishery Management Council 
800 North State Street 
Suite 201 
Dover, DE 19901  
 
Dear Dr. Moore, 
 
I am writing to comment on the Omnibus Industry Funded Monitoring Amendment.  
Back in August of 2015 I submitted comments to both the New England and Mid-Atlantic 
Councils regarding this Amendment.  I was also present at the Philadelphia Council meeting 
that year where I again stated my opposition to this Amendment on the grounds of our vessels 
not being able to afford to pay for the additional monitoring.  Back then I wrote and spoke 
about this Amendment in regards to our herring vessels; today I’d like to add that we are 
against the Amendment as a whole.  Asking vessels to pay more for observers in all FMP’s while 
those in sectors have started paying for coverage this year is a huge financial burden. 
We understand and appreciate that more information is wanted on various species in order to 
make better management decisions and we think that this would be a perfect time and reason 
to resurrect the Research Set-Aside Program to help pay for the additional data that needs to 
be gathered. 
Bringing the RSA program back would benefit both the fishermen and the scientists as it would 
provide a cost covering mechanism to make sure that fishermen are not losing money while 
they provide the increased information that the scientists are looking for.  
Looking into developing an FMP specific RSA program is something we’d like to see analyzed. 
 
Thank you for providing us the opportunity to comment. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Katie Almeida 
Fishery Policy Analyst 
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